
Dear Parents and Carers,

I hope that you have all had a good week and are looking forward to the weekend with your children. It has been 
another very busy week in school and the children are continuing to work very hard as we move towards the 
half-term break in a week’s time.

Author Visit from Jennifer Killick:

Our Junior children were left absolutely buzzing on Tuesday after well-known children’s author Jennifer Killick 
visited our school to talk to the children and to sign copies of her books (see pictures below).  Jennifer is making 
a real mark in the world of children’s fiction with her books such as: Crater Lake, Dreadwood and Crater Lake 
Evolution. This was an incredibly inspirational event with the aim of continuing to encourage a love of reading in 
our children but also to allow them to see what hard work and dedication to something that you love can achieve. 

I personally had a chat with Jennifer and asked her about her journey. She said that, as a child, she loved reading 
and writing and immersed herself in books. She also said that, despite this, her journey to being an author was 
not straightforward and she had to overcome a number of knock-backs along the way. She also had to work in a 
number of jobs, that she didn’t enjoy, as she continued to work hard outside of these to fulfil her dream of 
becoming an author. Eventually, after displaying a huge amount of resilience, she got one of her books accepted 
by a publisher and the rest is history! To have our children exposed to real-life determination to succeed is 
extremely important to us, as a school, and we aim to ensure further visits from inspirational authors and people 
in the future. For example, on Monday next week, our Year 5 and 6 children are going over to Woodrush to listen 
to another children’s author: Aisling Fowler, who has written the ‘Fireborn’ series. Thank you to Year 6 teacher: 
Miss. Caddick for organising this.

Finally, a special mention to Charlie, from Year 6, who had his own ‘Diary of a Cool Kid’ work read and signed by 
Jennifer herself (see below)! Without doubt, a budding Coppice author of the future! 

 

The Coppice Whole school newsletter
   

Friday 21st June 2021
The Coppice Whole School Newsletter

Friday 14th October 2022



Nursery and Reception Open Morning:

We are excited to announce that we will be holding an open morning on Saturday 26th November  2022 for 
Parents and Carers who are considering applying for a place in our Nursery or Reception for the academic year 
September 2023 – August 2024. This event will involve a chance to listen to a presentation from Mrs. Ashwell (my 
Deputy) and me, a chance to visit the Nursery and Reception classrooms and the opportunity to tour the wider 
school. If you, or anyone you know are interested in signing up for this event, please view the flyer that is attached 
to this newsletter as it gives further details on how to do this.

Energy-saving Event:

Obviously, we are all aware of the challenging climate in which we are all living at the current time. It’s fantastic 
therefore when members of our school community approach me to offer ways in which they think that they can 
help others. This was the case with Mrs. Chippendale, who works for her family heating business: L.S. Toth and 
Sons. She approached me to say that her dad, a very experienced boiler and heating engineer had offered to give 
a talk about heating awareness and boiler controls, which will help people to understand their heating controls 
better and to use their system more efficiently with the aim being to lower energy bills, especially during the winter 
months. We have therefore agreed that this will take place on Monday 14th November (5.30 – 6.30 pm) in our 
Infant Hall. There will be a half-an-hour presentation followed by an opportunity to ask questions. This will be a 
drop-in event so please don’t worry that you have to sign up for it. If we manage to help just one person, it will be 
worth holding this event. Access and exit will be via the St. Mary’s Church doors.

Emailing teachers reminder:

I have become aware this week of some teachers receiving emails outside of our agreed protocol for 
communication with staff and expecting a response, particularly on weekends. I therefore want to remind all 
parents and carers that our agreed protocol is that ‘our teachers will usually be unable to respond to emails 
before 3:30pm (once school has finished). Urgent messages that require an immediate response before 
3:30pm need to be sent to the school office. Our teachers will endeavour to respond to you as soon as 
they can but please understand that the response may not be immediate, particularly if your message is 
sent during an evening or at a weekend.’ Thank you for your understanding in ensuring that our school staff 
have a healthy work-life balance and are able to enjoy time with their families and friends at the weekend.



Isaac cricket:

That just leaves me, as always, to wish you a restful and enjoyable weekend. We look forward to seeing you all 
bright and early on Monday morning for our final week before the half-term break.   

Kind regards,

Mr.Hutt  (Headteacher – The Coppice Primary School)

                                                                                                                                                 

Well done to Isaac, from Year 4, who, 2 weeks ago, went for Warwickshire 
County trials at Edgbaston Cricket ground. He was put forward by his cricket 
club for trials with the under 10’s (a year above his age group!) and he made it 
through to the final trials last week. There were a lot of very strong players in 
attendance and Isaac did well. He is now waiting to hear whether he has 
made it into the development squad, especially as they only take around thirty 
children a year. If he gets in, this could be the beginning of his professional 
career! Good luck Isaac – we have everything crossed for you!

Star of the Week - Hot Chocolate



Nursery & Reception - Open Morning - Sept 23 Intake

We are delighted to offer the Open Morning to all prospective families for the September 2023 Intakes in 
Reception & Nursery. 

To book your place at the Event please either click on the image below or scan the QR code.

Please also be aware that we have Virtual School Tours on our website which can be found at:
https://www.coppice.worcs.sch.uk/about-us/the-coppice-primary-school-whole-school-video-tour/

For more information on school admissions, please visit our website at: 
https://www.coppice.worcs.sch.uk/admissions/

https://www.eventbrite.co.uk/e/the-coppice-primary-school-nursery-open-morning-tickets-440776744107
https://www.coppice.worcs.sch.uk/about-us/the-coppice-primary-school-whole-school-video-tour/
https://www.coppice.worcs.sch.uk/admissions/


Restart a Heart

Other School Messages 

Children in Year 5 and Year 6 took part in Restart a Heart life saving training on Thursday. Nurse and trainer, Ali 
Spencer, taught the children how to administer CPR. We hope that no one ever needs to use these skills but it 
may save a life. 

For further information on this wonderful project please follow the link below

https://www.resus.org.uk/sites/default/files/2022-09/RSAH%20Supporters%20Pack%202022_FINAL_RGB.pdf

School Clubs

Thanks to everyone for submitting your requests for school clubs. This has now been reviewed and information 
issued to club leaders. Letters to pupils will be issued over the coming days for those who have been allocated 
places at each club, detailing the specific arrangements for each club. 

School Gymnastics Club - Spaces for Boys!

The club has a long standing successful program for working with boys and girls of all abilities, but since the big 
imposed break of Covid, the numbers of boys attending the club has decreased. Our boy gymnasts often do very 
well at Local, Regional and National School Competitions, where last season they placed 2nd and 3rd in the  
National Schools Finals. The sessions are:

● Year 2 & Year 3 - Tuesdays: 3.15pm to 4.40pm
● Year 4 & Year 5 - Tuesdays: 4.40pm to 5.55pm

Please contact the office to register your interest and to get more information.

Infant Playground - Donations Please

We are looking for donations of unwanted/outgrown plastic picnic style children's garden benches eg Little Tikes 
to add to the Imagination space in the infant playground. If there is anyone who can help with this, please bring 
this to the school office - Many thanks!

https://www.resus.org.uk/sites/default/files/2022-09/RSAH%20Supporters%20Pack%202022_FINAL_RGB.pdf


New School Menu - Autumn/Winter 2022/23
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CONTACT US

School office –01564 826 709

School email—office@coppice.worcs.sch.uk

Text service - 07984441282 - Use this number to text a child’s absence

OUR ONLINE LINKS

School website- http://www.coppice.worcs.sch.uk/

Newsletter- http://www.coppice.worcs.sch.uk/

PTA- https://www.pta-events.co.uk/coppice/#.Wv1BYDQvypo

Official Facebook page- https://www.facebook.com/coppiceps/

PTA Facebook group—https://www.facebook.com/groups/320191721984039/

 

                              

Thank you for reading our Whole School Newsletter. Now click on the 
link below to access your Year Group Newsletters.

Click here 

mailto:office@coppice.worcs.sch.uk
http://www.coppice.worcs.sch.uk/
http://www.coppice.worcs.sch.uk/
https://www.pta-events.co.uk/coppice/#.Wv1BYDQvypo
https://www.facebook.com/coppiceps/
https://www.facebook.com/groups/320191721984039/
https://sites.google.com/coppice.worcs.sch.uk/yeargroupnewletters/home

